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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who have made a healthy choice’. 
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Daniel B.
Ivy-May W.
	Eric W.
Eva H.
	Finlay T.
Samuel G.
	Darcie E.
Levi S.
	Jack L.
Reggie T.
	Nathan W.
Stanley S.

	Year 1
	George R.
Levi L.
	Summer R.
Olivia M.
	Gracie-Mai Mc.
Kian K.
	Leo C.
Archie E.
	Ava L.
Isaac C.
	Jackson-Paul F.
Brodie W.

	Year 2
	Isaac E.
Leon S.
	Olivia S.
Freya C.
	Florence S.
Evie Mc.
	Ethan P.
Stanley O.
	Aaron W.
Reuben C.
	Clara J.
Sophie S.

	Year 3
	Amari-Leigh C.
Lucy F.
	Joshua C.
Elliott B.
	Eliza M.
Leo F.
	Poppy R.
Sarah L.
	Tiana H.
Charlie F.
	Evie N.
Alfie L.

	Year 4
	Georgia-Rose G.
Stella G.
	Ellie H.
Elliot K.

	Phoebe S.
Ethan O’M.

	Brodie G.
Layla G.

	Cole C.
Isla S.

	Caitlyn S.
Jack S.


	Year 5
	William P.
Harry W.
	Olivia H.
Kay F.
	Evan M-C.
Charlie M.
	Alex N.
Darcey B.
	Rayan K.
Samuel H.
	Jessica D. 
Leah M. 

	Year 6
	Amelia W.
Alyssa C.
	Jennifer M.
Summer W.
	Joshua W.
Harrison C.
	Ella Y.
Grace G.
	Finlay C.
Morgan F.
	Raffy I.
Mia D.

	Walliams


	1102
	   Rowling
	913

	            Dahl


	905
	Cowell
	1136


Overall winners are Cowell with 1136 points.
Goodbye Mrs Race

Mrs Race, one of our teaching assistants, will be leaving us today after 3 years at Lowton West! We would like to thank Mrs Race for all of her hard work and commitment to the school and convey our very best wishes to her for the future.  

School Dinners
Please note that next week (i.e. week commencing 07/03/22) will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

World Book Day 2022

Well done to all the children who celebrated World Book Day 2022 in style. The children were 'super' excited to come to school dressed as their favourite book character. We were overwhelmed with the efforts of everyone - from t-shirts, to hats, to amazing book character costumes. The children across school had the opportunity to read extracts from books and get involved with exciting activities linked around reading. Thank you so much to our parents, relatives and friends for the amazing costumes. They really were stunning! Well done to the staff too for a fabulous effort!
Thank you to Mr Rigby (our Literacy Subject leader) for organising the day.
This year’s winners are:

Reception

Class 1- Isabelle W. & Charlie P.                          Class 2-Stanley S. & Eva H.

Year 1

Class 3- Tommy N. & Molly R.                               Class 4- Oliver K. & Sadie F.

Year 2

Class 5- Clara J. & Zak C.                                    Class 6- Leonel S. & Evie P.

Year 3

Class 7- Evie N. & Joshua C.                               Class 8- Olivia P. & Max D.

Year 4

Class 9- Isaac S. & Louie F.                                 Class 10- Connor N. & Oliver K.

Year 5

Class 11- Alisba A. & Luke I.                              Class 12- Joseph M. & Aisla-Mae P.
Year 6

Class 13- Niamh D. & Ethan R.                            Class 14- Ruby R. & Jake C. 
Well done to all of our winners!

Ear-rings
Reminder: as part of our School Uniform Policy, children are not allowed to wear ear-rings in school. Staff will speak to parents if children are wearing ear-rings. Children will not be allowed to participate in PE lessons if they have come into school wearing ear-rings. 

We advise parents to get appointments for ear piercings at the start of the summer break, thus allowing enough time for children to leave them in before the return to school in September. 
Parent Helpers
Please let us know if you are able to help out on school trips (which may not necessarily be with your child’s class).  We may need additional helpers on some trips.  If you are interested in helping out, please contact Mrs Willoughby in the school office who will make arrangements for your DBS check to be undertaken.  Thank you.
Red Nose Day

We will be celebrating Red Nose Day in school on Friday 18th March. The Lowton West School Council are organising the event and a letter will be sent out with the details.
Class Photographs 
Class photographs will take place next week on Thursday 10th March. 
Year 6 Electricity Workshop

This week, Year 6 enjoyed an Electricity workshop delivered by Electricity Northwest. In the sessions, the children learned how to construct different types of circuits, draw circuit diagrams and carried out several investigations involving different electrical components. They had to identify problems within made circuits as well as finding differences between circuits that worked in series of parallel. In addition, the pupils were taught about the dangers of electricity within the home and not to play near any sub stations or power lines. Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the day and the challenges that it posed. Many thanks to Mrs O'Reilly from Electricity Northwest for making it a fun day and to Mrs Pouncey for arranging the visit. 
We would like to thank the Friends Association for funding this event.
After-School Clubs
Young Voices:
Young Voices choir rehearsal                     Monday 7th March (collection time 4.00pm)

Multi-skills Sports Club – last session:
Year 4 - Class 10 


      Wednesday 9th March (collection time 4.15pm)

Year 4 - Class 9 


      Friday 11th March (collection time 4.15pm)

Out of School Achievements 

Congratulations to Isabelle W. (C1) for achieving her 25m swimming badge. 

Congratulations to Toby H. (C2) for achieving his 5m swimming badge. 

Best wishes,
Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher        
